
HAMLIN PLANNING BOARD                                                                                                               Monday, November 1, 2021

                                                                Hamlin Planning Board Minutes
                                                                          Monday, November 1, 2021
                                                                                             7:00 p.m.
The regular scheduled meeting of the Hamlin Planning Board will be held at the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin and will be called to order by the Chairperson, Chris Schlieter at 7:00 p.m. with the locations of the fire exits and AED explained for those present.  It will be asked that all cell phones and pagers be turned off for the duration of the meeting.

Roll call:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth aye, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, James Nesbitt aye, Steve Hitner aye.

Present:  Town Engineer JP Schepp, Attorney Keith O’Toole, Dan Yanosh, Charlie Branham.

Approval of the Monday, October 4, 2021 meeting minutes.  Additions, deletions, or corrections to tonight’s meeting.  A motion was made by Steve Hitner, seconded by James Nesbitt to approve the meeting minutes of October 4, 2021 as recorded.  Members polled:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth abstain, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, James Nesbitt aye, Steve Hitner aye.  Motion carried.

AGENDA
WORK SESSION                                                                                                                           NEXTERA ENERGY/HELIOS ENERGY
                                                                                                                                                     1764 WALKER LAKE ONTARIO ROAD
Chairperson Chris Schlieter stating that this work session is for feedback on the newly revised site plan submission.  It appears that extra was added for the subdivision, the access road was moved from the north location to a south location.  The titles were changed to represent the correct address of the project.

J.P. Schepp looked at the new submission.  The project submission is still only 30% civil design.  There has been no response from J.P.’s first letter.  There needs to be visual assessment, preservation office letter is missing, DOT entrance, utility locations, SEQR forms, EAF Mapper with the long form, Swipp plan, Alignment of the trackers, lay down area, no connectivity, working area, truck traffic, dumpsters, temporary gate controls, construction access.  To name a few.

Charlie Branham stated that these are preliminary plans only and represent only 30% of the project.

Attorney O’Toole commented that this is only a submittal of plans.  There is no preliminary approval on an incomplete plan.  This plan is far from complete, not even ½ complete.  This is a site plan only.  The board should see them when they have a complete site plan or just say no.

Chairperson Schlieter added that this is the town’s site plan review to possibly become lead agency.  The other entities that the town sends submittals to require full complete plans.  Such items as visual assessment, glint and glare assessment, Ag & Markets analysis, to name few are required.

Attorney Keith O’Toole has concerns on diving in to discuss this project as it is not complete.  When was the town provided with the decommissioning plan and bond?  This has to be reviewed by the Town and the Town Attorney.  This is the applicant’s job to contact the Town Attorney.  It is not the Planning Board’s responsibility.  He also asked that each member receive a complete packet.

Linda DeRue asked why are we discussing this when there are no complete plans submitted.
Steve Lauth stated that in the town he works in would not approve plans or move forward on a project.
Dave Martin added that he has never heard of a 30% plan submittal before.
James Nesbitt added that this submittal is not complete and there is no SEQR determination.
Mark Ballerstein stated that he understands the 30% civil review.
Steve Hitner added that there seems to be a failure to communicate.
Chris Schlieter added that you say that from a civil aspect that the plan does not have significant changes.  We all need to do our due diligence.  Also, it has been brought to the attention of the town that representatives have been going door to door trying to “sell” community solar.  Please be advised that a peddler’s permit is required for that purpose.

A motion was made by Steve Lauth, seconded by Mark Ballerstein to table this project review until December 6, 2021.
Members polled:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth aye, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, James Nesbitt aye, Steve Hitner aye.  Motion carried

DISCUSSION





ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Steve Lauth, seconded by Mark Ballerstein, to adjourn tonight’s meeting barring no further business.
Members polled:  Linda DeRue aye, Steve Lauth aye, Dave Martin aye, Chris Schlieter aye, Mark Ballerstein aye, James Nesbitt aye, Steve Hitner aye.  Motion carried.

Minutes respectfully submitted by,




Cheryl J. Pacelli
Clerk to the Planning Board

The next scheduled meeting of the Hamlin Planning Board will be held on Monday, December 6, 2021 at the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin.  The deadline for all applications and fees is November 16, 2021 at 12 noon.
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